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A menu handwritten and illustrated by Nursing Sister 
Evelyn Wilson in 1918 and donated to the Museum 
by Jan Ferguson in 2017. 

At the time, Wilson was serving as Matron of No. 3 
Canadian Stationary Hospital, which had landed at 
West Mudros, Greece in August 1915. 

Born in Carleton Place in 1877, Wilson trained for a 
nursing career at the New York Post Graduate  
Hospital and by 1913 was superintendent of the 
Stamford Hospital School of Nursing in Connecticut.  
At the outbreak of WWI. She left her teaching  
position to enlist in the Canadian Army Medical Corps 
as a Nursing Sister. She was given the rank of Matron 
and sent overseas in March of 1915.  
 
Wilson was honoured with the Bar to the Royal Red 
Cross for exceptional nursing care for Service Under 
Fire, one of only four women to ever receive such an 
honour.  
 
 

Wilson remained in the military until her demobilization in 
November 1919 when she returned to her teaching career.  
In retirement she was active in the community  and played 
an important role in the establishment of the Carleton 
Place hospital.  
 
She died at her home on Bell Street in 1969 and is buried at 
the Auld Kirk  Cemetery near Almonte.  
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What’s happening behind the scenes at the Museum? A lot! 
 
Our latest exhibit “Roy Brown and His Fabulous Flying Machine” is on display in the 
Foss Room for the month of April. We’re busy getting ready for the next exhibit—  
all about local honey producers! We’ll share the title of this exhibit soon (honestly, 
still deciding!.. ) but we have been collecting local honey tins and equipment in 
preparation. It’s a fascinating subject to research! 
If you have any honey related items you might like to loan to the museum for the 
summer, do get in touch! 
 

April is the month we post our available summer student positions, interview  
candidates and offer summer employment to two talented young people. Did you 
know we rely on government grants to pay our students? This year’s YCW program is 
covering 53% of our cost to hire one student for 12 
weeks, rather than the previous 75%.  
We do maintain a reserve for our usual 25% (about 
$2,000) contribution, but this 47% is an                
unexpected cost.  
 
If you value the contribution our students make to 
the museum and our summer programming each 
year, please consider a financial donation to  
ensure we are able to hire and benefit from a  tal-
ented young person! Tax receipts are given. 
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    APRIL 30 MOTHER’S DAY TEA AND PAINT 
    1 - 4 PM With host Janet Beath from “Paint  
   with Janet” 
   $50/person includes:  
 

• Paint your favourite tea cup 
• Learn tea etiquette 
• Test your tea trivia 

Wear your best fascinator and bring your favourite teacup and saucer or 
use one of ours. Tea and fancy nibblies are included!  
Contact janet.beath@sympatico for details and to reserve your spot.  
Space is limited. All public health protocols will be in place.  

June 4     queen’s Jubilee 

1 - 4 PM     garden party 

 

It’s a Royal Party! The Museum Garden 
is the site of a Jubilee Party in honour 
of Queen Elizabeth’s 70 years on the 
throne.  
 Almonte Legion Pipe Band 
 Carleton Place Town Band 
 Mississippi MUDDS 
 Horse and carriage rides 
 Tea and Cake 
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The half size replica Sopwith Camel currently on display was built by members of the 
Carleton Place Hackberry Men’s Shed:  
 
Doug Johnson, Ray Kamm, Bruce Reid, Ed Carew, Al Brown, David Whiteley, David 
Steventon, Tim Pullen, Terry Regnault, Terry Ainsworth, John Peters, Darren Toop, 
Paul Chamberlain, Dan McKean, Vic Maltby, Bill Moulton, William Johnston, John 
Otterspoor, Ross Miller, Tudor Whiteley 
 

What are Men’s Sheds? 
• An international movement that started in Australia 
• Worldwide, there are over 2,000 Men’s Sheds 
• Inclusive fellowships of men 18 years of age or older 
• Are locally run as a safe place for men to gather 
 
The Hackberry Men’s Shed started in 2015.   More info: hackberrycp@gmail.com 
 


